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From THE PRESIDENT

Both Jude and I have just arrived back from another 
successful tournament at Motueka. Andrew Fenemor and 
his team amaze me at the sponsorship they achieve and 
a special thanks to Ray Hutchison, a long time supporter 
of the Lefties for helping to supply the meat for the BBQ.

There is a team of people from Canterbury and Marlborough 
who travel all over supporting each others tournaments 
which is wonderful to see, and I put this down to Kerry 
Smith’s emails.

I apologise to both Waimakariri Gorge and Greymouth for 
not being able to attend but with Cromwell Lefties, and my old course at Heriot holding 
their Classic which I used to run and never play in - one can’t be in two places at the same 
time.

No doubt there will be reports go in for these tournaments and I was pleased to manage a 
prize at both, because the Rangiora course is not treating me kindly.

I find playing dry courses quite a challenge as the bounce can help or hinder and I seem 
to attract the latter. 

Please support John at Remuera because a lot of work goes into running these Nationals 
and we need all the players we can get. I imagine the next time I see some of you will be in 
Auckland so until the next report keep it straight and may all your putts go in the first time.

 Cheers

-Richard
National President 
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2013 NATIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS - REMUERA
8-11 APRIL 2013

Now closed  : high class field coming : note practise round for  
64 players from 12.12 to 1.15 pm off  : two tees available $25.
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I have received a subscription from A Lawrence from the 
Nelson district on 14th December; will be partner or wife 
of an existing member, any clues welcome.

Annual General Meeting
The Annual General Meeting of the Association will be held at the Remuera Golf Club, 
on Sunday 7th April 2013 at 5.30 pm. 
Business
To receive and adopt the Presidents Report, the Income and Expenditure Account for 
the year ended 31st December 2012, and the Balance Sheet as at the 31st December 
2012
To fix Subscriptions for 2013/14
General Business

2012 Balance Sheet and Financial Records
The Audit review of the Balance Sheet and Income and Expenditure Account for the year 
ended 31st December 2012 along with the Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the 
Association held at the Taumarunui Golf Club on the 15th April 2012 is included for your 
information.

Minutes of the Thirty-first Annual General Meeting of the N.A.L.G. N.Z. Inc. held at the 
Taumarunui Golf Club at 5.30 pm on the 17th April 2012.

Present: 136 members, and partners. Including Life members, Geoff Ingram, Don Buchanan, 
and Bill Sangster, Norm Behrent, and Alan Roebuck

Apologies: Kerry Smith, Neil Ockwell, Roger Maxwell ,Ray Perry, John Waddington, Brian 
Cronin, John Loder, Phil Butler, Alex Walter, Don Campbell, Graeme Dick, Paul Croft, Graeme 
Little, Ken Bellas, Cliff Lally, Richard Meekin, Nuddy Pillay, Audrey Messenger, David Enright, 
Steve Cawthon

Previous Minutes: Minutes of the previous AG.M. At the Alexandra Golf Club on the 3rd April 
2011 having been circulated in the March Bulletin were taken as read, 

Approved and signed as a true and correct record on the Motion of Les Campbell, and 
seconded by Dave Fraser Carried.

A minute of silence was requested to remember and respect those of the Association 
that had passed away during the year: Pat Coll, Robert Stewart and Len Julian

President’s Report: President Richard Davison read and tabled his Annual Report which was 
received and approved by the members present.

Moved, Ross Herrett Seconded by Kevin Campbell carried.

Patron: Sir Bob Charles was proposed by Wayne Evans, seconded by Ross Herrett, carried

Financial Report: The Audited Financial Statement and Balance Sheet of the Association 
for the year ended 31st December 2011, having been circulated in the March Bulletin, was 
tabled and approved on the motion of Graeme Aitken, Seconded by Don Buchanan Carried
The Secretary/Treasurer reported that our Printers and Auditors had both agreed to offer us 
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a lower price for their services, and in addition it was proposed to lower the Tournament 
grant sent to each host Club from $150 to $125 and that, where possible, the quarterly 
Bulletin would be emailed to members.

Election of Officers:
Patron	 Sir Bob Charles
President	 Richard Davison
Vice President	 Wayne Chesham
Secretary/Treasurer 	 John Barber
Councillors	 John Barber	 Auckland/Northland
	 Wayne Chesham	 Waikato/Bay of Plenty
	 Roger Maxwell           	 Taranaki (appointed later)
	 Ian Mackay 	 Manawatu/Wanganui
	 Annette Purves	 Hawkes Bay/Poverty Bay
	 Tim Belcher	 Wellington/Wairarapa
	 Kerry Smith      	 Tasman
	 Ross Herrett	 Aorangi/Canterbury
	 Richard Davison	 Otago/Southland

Subscriptions:  After much discussion it was moved that Subs should be increased to $30 
proposed by Sonny Te Kanawa and seconded by Nigel Messenger. (Note it was decided 
late in the year to leave the subs as they were, due to the generosity of some members, 
the excellent Taumarunui result, and the steps taken to reduce the out goings which had 
improved our financial situation leading to a profit being posted for the last financial year).

General: President Richard Davison welcomed the good crowd to the AGM, and thanked Don 
Buchanan, Harriet Byelich and their fellow Taumarunui Club members for the work they had 
done in getting this Tournament up and running.

Richard announced that he had much pleasure in welcoming Norm Behrent as our newest 
Life member; this was greeted with wide acclamation. Norm had served the Association for 
many years as Manuwatu delegate and President for four years. 

Meeting finished at 5.35pm.

Outstanding Subscriptions

There are quite a few Annual Subscriptions still unpaid – those 
members who are in arrears will receive a reminder notice with 
this Bulletin. Your attention to this matter will be appreciated.
Note
Many of our members will receive this bulletin by email, this of 
course is to save costs, however, if you wish to receive a printed 
copy sent to you, please let me know.

-John Barber
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      National Association of Left Handed Golfers of New Zealand Inc.
BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31ST DECEMBER 2012

CURRENT ASSETS	   2011	  2012 
Bank of New Zealand--00 Account	   2886	   5926	                     
Stock, Merchandise	     502	   1314
	   3088        	   7240

INVESTMENTS  AND  ADVANCES		            
Bank of New Zealand--Term Deposit                          	18000     	 18000
Advance 2011 Nationals	   1000  
Advance 2012 Nationals		    1000
	 19000  	 19000
FIXED ASSETS
As per Schedule	   7716	   7562 
TOTAL ASSETS	 30104   	 33802
Less: CURRENT LIABILITIES
Subscriptions in Advance	   4367  	   4895
NET ASSETS	 25737   	 28907
Represented By:
Balance 01/01/10	    27773	 25737

Excess Income over Expenditure (Deficit)	                 (2036)    	  3170
	 27773	 28907

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT Year Ended 31st December 2012
Income                                                               	 2011            	 2012
Subscriptions	 17695   	        17482
Interest Received	 1237	 739                         
National Tournament	 2106	 3746	
Donations	 348	 650 
Sale of stock and merchandise	 266	 480
Refund 2009 Nationals	 1000	 1000                                                   
	  22652	 24097              
Less:  EXPENSES
Council expenses	 1700	 1250
Printing and Stationery                             	 5494	 3341
Postage and Tolls	 3129	 2531
Secretary’s Honorarium	  5000	 5000
Caps and shirts 	  =	 971
Insurance	 464	 429
Audit Fee	 1454	 1017
Sundry	 2545	 1352
Depreciation	 152	 154
Regional Tournament Grant	 3750	 3550
Nationals advance	 1000	 1000
Total Expenses	 24688	 20927
Excess Income over Expenditure	 (2036)	 3170
	

-John Barber
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HAWKE’S BAY ANNUAL LEFTHANDERS TOURNAMENT,18-19 January 2013

AUSTRALIAN NATIONALS 2013
13/19th October Northern Rivers, 46th Championship for further 

information go to info@nalg-nr.com.au or visit Northern Rivers website 
www.nalg-.com.au

         WORLD LEFTIES BELEK TURKEY
22nd Worlds from 7/13th September visit their website for details  

www.world Leftie golf Turkey

A WARM AND HEARTY WELCOME TO THE FOLLOWING NEW MEMBERS:
	 Alma Goodwin 	 Te Awamutu          	 Bruce Mehrtens 	 Palmerston North  
	 Kevin Geeraets 	 Hamilton        	 Ray Mathews 	 Hamilton
	 Brain Hampton   	 Reefton 	 Barry Mathews 	 Auckland
	 Phillip McNeill   	 Wanaka     	 Graham Hooton 	 Auckland
	 Leanna Chum     	 Auckland     	 Robbie Cumming 	 Auckland 
	 Peter Pinkham    	Auckland    	 Glenn McDonald 	 Wood End
	 Ian Thompson    	 Whangarei

TOURNAMENT RESULTS
CENTRAL OTAGO LEFTIES, Cromwell, 20 January 2013

A fine day was had by all and the weather behaved as well. There were 24 men and 1 Lady 
and it was good to see you there Avis supporting this tournament. Due to a very generous 
sponsor there were gold watches for the winners.
Cromwell played well and with the new Greg Turners alterations in place makes it one of the 
more interesting courses to play.
Next year it was decided to return to Wanaka so hope to see a few more attend this new 
tournament. It was a shame that Greymouth fell on the same weekend and we will need to 
look at this next year.
Results were as follows:
Division 1
Denis Usherwood 	39pts
Kevin Hurley    	 38
Lloyd Bell        	 36
Bill Hore         	 35

 -Richard Davison

Division 2
Scott Newey    	 41 pts
Richard Davison 	 39
Graeme Rive   	 39
Sigi Keis        	 38

The weekend of Saturday 19 and Sunday 20 January, 2013 welcomed 40 players to 
participate in the 
36-Hole Hawkes Bay Left-handed Golfers Tournament which is sponsored by GIB Wallboards.
The weather was hot and sunny at The Napier Golf Club and the course was presented 
in excellent condition. The meal after the first round of golf was enjoyed by everyone 
including Geoff Ingram one of our life members and Ian Mackay our Manawatu/Delegate. 
The trophies were tightly contested and the full results follow.
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Overall Nett and winner of the Keith & Dusk Dallas Cup: Ken Tynan of Omanu 131.
Overall Gross and winner of the Lionel Kelly Cup: Tene Goldsmith of Poverty Bay 152.
Men’s Division One Gross: Russell Burns 153.
Nett: Ian Maclean 144, Willie Burton 147, Rob Deam 148, Michael Williams 149 and Ross 
Braybrook 150.
Men’s Division Two Gross: Wayne Hughes 175.
Nett: Owen Young 142, Murrie Purves 144, Lesley Hayward 144, Daniel Scotson 146 and 
Malcolm Fraser 146.
Ladies Gross: Annette Purves 175.
Nett: June McKinnon 152 and Audrey Messenger 154.
Approaches: Hole 47 Ken Tynan, Hole 11 Ian MacLean, Hole 15 Hylton Tabb.

-Annette Purves

TIRAU LEFTHANDERS, Tirau Golf Club, 2-3 February 2013

A fine weekend was enjoyed by a field of 50 for the Annual weekend at Tirau, including a 
number of righties, which was held a week earlier this year to fit in with those returning 
from the Bay of Plenty 5 day Tournament. We were pleased to welcome Roger and Tui 
Maxwell for the weekend.
Phil and Jan Butler, and other Tirau members do a wonderful job year after year hosting 
this Tournament, and it is a great pity that more Lefties from around the Waikato and Bay 
of Plenty don’t join us for this fun weekend at a great little course which can test your 
game. 
Randrup Cup for the best local net was won by local Neville Blundell who shot 3 under his 
age on Sunday; Neville also won the Hugh Bower Cup for the best overall net
The rounds of the weekend belonged to Mark Western posted scores of 71 and 69, and Peter 
Jackson from Whangarei who had an amazing net 57 on Sunday.
We were delighted to welcome a new Leftie Lady, Alma Goodwin from Te Awamutu;
Thanks to sponsors, Advance Irrigation, NALG, and Mitre 10, good to see younger players 
joining the field.
Results
1st Division 	 Net	 Mark Western		  R/up	 John Barber
	        	 Gross	 S.Hauraki			 
	        	 Stbfd	 Roger Maxwell	   	 R/up	 J Dick     	  
3rd Wayne Hughes				 
2nd Division 	 Net	 Neville Blundell		  R/up	 Neil Blundell 
	       	 Gross	 Etene Clair 	
	         	 Stbfd	 Peter Jackson	   	 R/up	 Ian Donald          	 
3rd D.Towler, 4th Stan Mathews    
Ladies 		  Net	 Carol Mahon    		     
		  Gross	 Jan Davies    
		  Stbfd	 Melissa Shea			      		   	
Two’s: Peter Jackson (4th), Neville Blundell (17th), Wayne Chesham and John Wehi (4th)

-John Barber 
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WAIMAKARIRI GORGE LEFTHANDERS, Oxford, North Canterbury, 17 February 2013

GREYMOUTH LEFTIES TOURNAMENT, 19-20 January 2013

29th HOROWHENUA LEFTHANDERS, Levin Golf Club, 23-24 February 2013

A field of 51 was greeted with good weather, a great contrast to last year, players coming 
from as far away as Blenheim, Kaikoura and Nelson, and we thank them for their support.
Thanks also to our new green keeper and supportive members for the great condition of the 
course, considering the lack of rain and water restrictions over the past few months.
Our Thanks again to Roger Welsh, Weldon Studios Ltd for his continuing wonderful 
sponsorship. Looking forward to next year, seeing you all again, bring a mate!

-Allistar McKenzie
Results:
Angus Trophy: Best Stableford   	 Bruce Wallace 47
Donaldson Trophy: Best Gross     	 Martyn Price 73, 
Stableford:  Godfrey Judd 38, Barry Toomey 38, Peter Lucan 38, John Price 38, Mike Davies, 
Craig Thomas, Andrew Fenemor, Merv Rogers, Alan Wright all 37, Allan Frost, Rodger Welsh, 
Ian Tallet, Robbie Bell all 36, 
Two’s Jeremy Gordon, Robbie Bell, Martyn Price, Bruce Wallace, Alan Douglas, Peter Lucan, 
Neville Lucas

We had a field of players in the mid twenties a very happy social bunch of players from all 
around the South Island.
I believe the some people may have been put off by the weathers long range forecast you 
should not let that put you off as the coast hospitality makes up for it.
We did have rain on the Saturday but it was fine and hot on the Sunday. The scoring was 
very good as the course was in magnificent order with a good sole of grass on the fairways.
As you will see by the results we had a play off for the gross winner and after four extra 
holes of very good golf they were still tied and it was decided to have a chip off.
Martyn won this by a narrow margin he is obviously used to playing over trees or through 
them. He has become the first recipient off the Pat Cole Memorial Trophy that is to be put 
up by Linda Cole, Pat’s wife who has also offered to assist with running the tournament 
which will be a big help to Gavin and the team as this tournament gets back to numbers 
it used to have in the past. Thank you to the Greymouth Golf Club we will see you all next 
year. 
Gross:
1st 	 Martyn Price 	 144 by play off.
2nd 	 Jason Leary   	 144 
3rd 	 Bryce Stobie 	 162
Stableford:
Rodger Welsh    	 76 Points
Brian Hampton  	 74 Points
Dave Morrison   	 74 Points  				                           -Smithy

Nett:
1st 	 Andrew Fenemor 	 140
2nd 	 Harry Tims           141
3rd 	 John McPherson   142

A beautiful weekend, great course in first class condition, and a good field of Lefties, 
partners and friends.
Alex Walters was in sublime form both days winning the best net from Bill Ward. Geoff 
Ingram steady as always won the best gross.
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Louise Grady loves Levin she easily won the supporters division last year, and this year shot 
78 off her 17 handicap to distance her field again. As always the catering was first class, 
and in Norm Behrent’s absence the ladies did a great job.
Men’s Division
BEST OVERALL GROSS
Geoff Ingram  	 83/81   	 164
BEST NETT – NEIL SIM CUP
1st	 Alex Walters	 68/64	 132
2nd	 Bill Ward	 69/67	 136
3rd	 Graeme Aitken   	 71/68	 139 c/b				  
4th	 Dennis Cutler  	 70/69  	139				  
5th	 Tim Belcher   	 68/72 	140
BEST STABLEFORD – REDPATH TROPHY
1st	 Noel Crocker    	 40/39 	79
2nd	 Wallace Miller  	 37/39 	76 c/b
3rd	 Wayne Hughes   	 38/38	 76 c/b
4th	 Nigel Messenger	 39/36 	75 c/b
5th	 Mark Casey	 40/35	 75
6th	 Reginald Woodfield	 34/38  	72 c/b
7th	 Alan Stewart	 35/37  	72 c/b
8th	 Ray Perry     	 36/36 	72 c/b
9th	 John Mitchell  	 38/34 	72 c/b
10th	 Hylton Tabb       	 35/36	 71
11th	 Daniel Scotson  	 32/38  	70 c/b -John Barber

Ladies Division
BEST NETT – BEV SIM CUP
Shirley Maclean	 73/69  	142  
c/b J Jensen
BEST STABLEFORD – FAYE GAPPER CUP
1st	 Jo Jensen	 39/35 	74
2nd	 Audrey Messenger 	 33/37	 70
3rd	 Pauline Cooper  	 37/31	 68
4th	 Sue Grey	 34/30	 64
Partners/Supporters - Stableford 
Competition
Men
1st	 Ian Maclean	 44/36	 80
2nd	 Billy Grey	 33/31  	64  
Ladies
1st	 Louise Scotson	 34/47	 81
2nd	 Julie Grey     	 37/29	 66  
Twos Tim Belcher x2; Richard Grey, Ken 
Sterne;  Hylton Tabb, Julie Grey

HOUSTON MOTORS MOTUEKA LEFTIES, 2-7 March 2013
Another great weekend weather wise and well supported by players from West coast, 
Christchurch, Kaikoura and Blenheim. The course was again in excellent condition although 
some players would say there are still too many trees. 
For the first time in the 34 years of this tournament we had a play off for the overall gross. 
Richard Roche from Blenheim and Hamish Hills ( back from Perth for a couple of weeks ) 
both playing off a 5 h/c, could not be separated after 3 holes. With time running out a 50 
meter chip off saw Richard come through as the winner.
Thanks to Craig and Mark for collecting the $1800 worth of sponsored prizes to help make 
an impressive prize table.
Overall Gross 	Richard Roche 	 156
Overall Nett	 David Thomas 	 139
Overall Stbfd 	Nan Bisley 	   76
Jnr Stblf    	 Winner Ray Hutchinson   62
	 R/u Richard Davison 	   61
Nett        	 Harry Timms	 144                     
	 Eddie Moyes 	 152
Gross  	 Shane Wilkens 	 179                 	
	 Manual Bluegum 	 188
Int Stblf    	 Winner Roy Powell 	   61                  
	 R/u Kerry Smith 	   59

-Cheers, Andrew Fenemor

Nett         	 Rex Heuvel 	 147
             	 Kerry Harris   	 156
Gross    	 Ross Farrell 	 175                     
	 Pete McGee
Snr Stblf   	 Winner Wayne Kawiti 	   68              
	 R/u Dennis Wright  	   66
Nett    	 Andrew Fenemor 	 147            
	 John McPherson 	 147
Gross     	 Hamish Hills 	 156                   
	 Mark Scott 	 164
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LIGHTEN YOUR LOAD

UPCOMING NATIONALS
2014: Ashburton 7/10th April  |  2015: St Mahunga Masterton  |  2016: Ohope

TARANAKI WEEKEND MANUKORAHI AND URENUI, 9-10 March 2013
A beautiful weekend in Taranaki and a good field of righties and Lefties for the inaugural 
left and right handed combined competition which attracted over 50 golfers, including 
entrants from the Bay of Plenty, Manuwatu, and Auckland. Grateful thanks to Jed Boyce 
from Bunnings Hawera our major sponsors. Well done Roger and Tui Maxwell and Team.
We missed Ern and Nancy Sutton this weekend and we all stood quietly to remember. 
Lefties played for their own trophies, and results for them follow.
Best Net Senior
John Barber 137, r/u Denis Mills, 139 3rd. Jed Boyce 
Stableford
David McCrae, Jed Boyce, Don Paterson, Paul Wapp, Roger Maxwell 
Intermediate
Best Net T.Kaiwai 134, r/u J lamplough
Stableford A. Sutton, T.Wey, P.Loppy, S.Mathews, W.Sutton
Ladies Net Raewyn Nickson 148, 
Rightie Leftie results
1st D & E Mills, then in order: R.Nickson/ M.Van Praag, D & J McCrea, A. Sutton/ LRamsdale, 
J.Boyce/T.Maxwell, T & K Wey, J.Garner & P.Loppy, S. Mathews/J.Hymers, D & S McClutchie, 
K. Towers/G. Robinson -John B

Fast track to celibacy
What is celibacy? Celibacy can be a choice of life, or a condition 

imposed by circumstances. While attending a Marriage weekend, my 
wife and I listened to the instructor declare it is essential that 

husbands and wives know the things that are important to each 
other”

He then addressed the men, “Can you name and describe 
your wife’s favourite flower?”

I leaned over, touched my wife’s hand gently, and 
whispered

“Edmonds, isn’t it”?
		  And thus began my life of celibacy…

In the very best taste
The two British cooks at the Vatican, Margaret Jones and Tina Evans, have managed to 
upset the new Pope on his first morning.
All they did was ask him if he wanted a full English breakfast.
Apparently he is very sensitive about the Falklands and dismissed them shouting, “Don’t 
fry for me, Marge and Tina.”
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HORSE CORNER
Keith Towers Venlee has run some great placing’s in her last 2 starts, particularly her strong 
second in the Cuddle stakes recently at Trentham. She also thrilled her connections with a 

top win on Wellington Cup day.

Miss Marauder now at stud, but watch for La Danseur and Phoenix 
Tycoon.

Paul Coltart has enuff is enuff who also raced in the Cuddle 
stakes, and finished out of the money, but had some good 

form previously, watch.

Whistling Straits back in the stable now, he won really 
well at Ellerslie in early December, and then a good third 
on Boxing Day, he has now won 4, and the next few 
month’s will be interesting as he now seems to know 
what life is all about.

Dave Enright now living in Christchurch advises that his 
good horse Chinon now at stud and in foal to Host who raced 

in Chile.

Last time I spoke to Stan Mathews about horses, he was lamenting 
the recent form of Maheer Melody. Much the same as our friend 

Garnie Cowie in Winton, with Overezy.

THE NINETEENTH 

Tyler Hodge (Levin) is now appearing regularly in all the 
top tournaments and we watch his progress with great 
interest, and wish him well.

Another of our top youngsters is Lachie McDonald of 
Marton who was in great form at Paraparaumu when he 
recently won the Wellington Stroke play Title.

Received a flurry of emails after the recent Hawkes Bay 
weekend, Sue Grey lost her hot stuff Giga sand iron, 
however in her bag Instead was Rapier Australia model, 
All resolved by our Life member from Horowhenua.

Always look with interest as results come in from around 
the country, and I must say I looked again when I saw 
Bruce Wallace had 47 points at Waimak. Gorge recently 
shooting a fine 79. Well done Bruce looking forward to seeing you in Auckland.

Also noticed Peter Jackson, my very helpful and good friend from Whangarei with a net 57 
at Tirau in the second round. Wow.
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FUTURE TOURNAMENTS . . . mark your calendar!

April 8/11 	 National Championships Remuera Club.
May 25/26	 MANAWATU LEFTHANDED TOURNAMENT. 
                        	 36 Holes at the Rangitikei Club 
                        	 Tee off at 11 am. Saturday, Sunday 8.30am
	 $45 entry fee includes meal Saturday night. at 6.30 and social
            	 evening. Men, ladies and supporters welcome. Entries to Geoff
           	 Ingram 18 Woodland Grove Fielding phone/fax 06 3220894
            	 email g.s.ingram@farmside .co.nz Great accommodation at
            	 Bridge Motor Lodge & Caravan Park, 1 Bridge Street, Bulls
            	 Phone 06 322 0894

June 9            	 TE AROHA LEFTIES AND RIGHTIE PARTNERS
                        	 Come and enjoy this lovely course giving wide views across Waikato 

for our fourth at this centrally located town $25 tee off 10 to 11am 
telephone Club Captain Tony Stowers 0274 770853 or 07 8849656 or 
email nalg@xtra.co.nz 

June 30       	WE STERN BAYS LEFTIES Lefthanders and Partners Tournament
	 8.00 to 9.00am for 18 holes at Mt Maunganui Golf Club, host of the 

Grant Clements memorial amateur golf tournament and 2012 NZ Amateur 
match play championship 

	 Cost $30 essential to book early, limited to 80 players. Entries by 20th 
June, paid entries only in the draw, cheques payable to Western BOP 
Lefties golf 

	 Telephone Ray Horsfall 5 May street Mount Maunganui 07 5750590, 
	 or email Baytrain@xtra.co.nz 

last GASP

Take another Leftie to the next tournament you attend! 

Introduce a new friend.



Northland/Auckland	  	
John Barber
9 Sprott Road
Kohimarama, Auckland 1071
Ph 09 528 8104
nalgnz@xtra.co.nz
	  
Waikato/Bay of Plenty	
Wayne Chesham	
86 Totara Drive	  
Pukete, Hamilton 3200	
Phone 07 849 8268	
cheshamfamily@xtra.co.nz	
Taranaki	 
Roger Maxwell
PO Box 41, Urenui
Taranaki 4349
Phone 06 752 3622
maxwell.rfh@xtra.co.nz

Manawatu/Wanganui	
Ian Mackay	
36 Guy Avenue
Palmerston North	
Phone 06 357 4961

Hawke’s Bay/East Coast	
Annette Purves	
178 Moteo Pa Road		
RD3, Napier 4183	
Phone 0274 941 947	
Annette.admin@napiergolf.co.nz

Wellington 	
Tim Belcher
76 Blue Mountains Road
Upper Hutt
Phone 04 568 1499
Tim.Belcher@redcoats.co.nz

COUNCILLORS  FOR  THE  2012/2013 YEAR
Tasman
Kerry Smith
3 Wilkinson Place
Hope, Nelson 7020
Phone 03 544 7050
kerryandjoan@xtra.co.nz
Aorangi/Canterbury
Ross Herrett
66 Fairway Drive, Westhaven
Christchurch 8061
Phone 03 385 9193
ross.herrett@ccc.govt.nz
Otago/Southland
Richard Davison
90 Oak Grove Road
Rangiora 7400
Phone 03 313 4723
juderich@ispnz.co.nz
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	 President	 National Secretary/Treasurer
	 Richard Davison	 John Barber
	 90 Oak Grove Road	 9 Sprott Road,
	 Rangiora 7400                         	 Kohimarama, Auckland 1071
	 Phone 03 313 4723                  	 Phone 09 528 8104 Fax 09 528 8107
	 Email juderich@ispnz.co.nz     	 Email nalgnz@xtra.co.nz              

OFFICERS - 2012/13

OUR WEBSITE ADDRESS IS: www.nalg.co.nz

2013 National Championships 
Remuera April 8th to 11th


